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Speaker Stephens, Representatives Russo, Ghanbari, Abdullahi, Abrams, Baker, 

Barhorst, Bird, Blackshear, Brennan, Brent, Brewer, Brown, Callender, 

Carruthers, Claggett, Click, Creech, Cross, Cutrona, Dean, Dell'Aquila, Demetriou, 

Denson, Dobos, Edwards, Ferguson, Forhan, Fowler Arthur, Grim, Gross, Hall, 

Hillyer, Holmes, Hoops, Humphrey, Isaacsohn, Jarrells, John, Johnson, Jones, 

Kick, King, Klopfenstein, Lampton, LaRe, Lear, Lipps, Liston, Lorenz, Loychik, 

Manchester, Manning, Mathews, McClain, McNally, Merrin, Miller, A., Miller, J., 

Miller, K., Miller, M., Mohamed, Oelslager, Patton, Pavliga, Peterson, 

Piccolantonio, Pizzulli, Plummer, Powell, Ray, Richardson, Robb Blasdel, 

Robinson, Roemer, Rogers, Santucci, Schmidt, Seitz, Sims, Skindell, Somani, 

Stein, Stewart, Stoltzfus, Swearingen, Sweeney, Thomas, C., Thomas, J., Troy, 

Upchurch, Weinstein, White, Wiggam, Williams, Willis, Young, T.

A   R E S O L U T I O N

In memory of Charles F. Kurfess.

WHEREAS, The members of the House of Representatives of the 135th 
General Assembly of Ohio extend our heartfelt condolences to the 
family and friends of Charles F. Kurfess in their bereavement; and

WHEREAS, Although there are no words to ease the sadness now felt, 
surely there is solace in the remembrance of having been touched by 
such a remarkable person as Charles Kurfess. The warmth of his 
personality made a lasting impact on his family, friends, and 
community, and the love, compassion, and understanding he gladly 
extended to those around him will long remain in the hearts and minds 
of many; and

WHEREAS, Charles Kurfess’ zealous love of life and his selfless 
concern for the welfare of others distinguished him as an outstanding 
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human being and as a leading citizen. Among his endeavors, he was a 
member of the Ohio House of Representatives for twenty-two years, 
including serving as the speaker for five years, and he also served in 
the U.S. Army Counter Intelligence Corps during the Korean War and 
operated his own law practice in Bowling Green for thirty-three years. 
Without a doubt, his tremendous efforts serve as an inspiration for 
others; and

WHEREAS, Charles Kurfess thrived in the circle of his loved ones, 
including his wife, Helyn, his three children, his five grandchildren, 
and his one great-grandchild, and his effortless initiatives to enrich 
the lives of those around him will forever be his legacy. He led an 
exemplary life, manifesting those virtues we all seek to emulate, and 
his generosity, talents, and seemingly inexhaustible energy are a 
pleasure to recall; therefore be it

RESOLVED, That we, the members of the House of Representatives of 
the 135th General Assembly of Ohio, in adopting this Resolution, in 
adopting this Resolution, pay tribute to the memory of an 
exceptionally honorable man, Charles F. Kurfess; and be it further

RESOLVED, That the Clerk of the House of Representatives transmit 
a duly authenticated copy of this Resolution to the family of Charles 
F. Kurfess.
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